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We want to thank Gabriela B. 

Delgado, Program Specialist with 

SDCOEõs Foster Youth Services 

Coordinating Program and 

Homeless Education Services 

Department, for her training on 

Group Facilitation this year. We 

took the opportunity to get to 

know her a little better. 

Favorite aspect of your job?  

Working with and serving young 

people and those who support 

them.  

Most important quality  for 

success?  Integrity  

Greatest achievement?  Three-

year service learning project 

consisting of over 50 murals at a 

school site, including a large-scale 

mosaic mural, which positively 

impacted students, parents, 

teachers, and community mem-

bers.  

Three words to best describe 

you?  Friend, Loyal, Honest  

Something unique about your 

13 year old self?  I still listen to 

one of my favorite bands that I 

discovered when 

I was 13 (The 

Smiths)!  

Advice for our 

PASS Ameri-

Corps Members?  

1) Do something 

you love- if you 

Collaborative Partner Spotlight - Gabriela B. Delgado 

Gabriela B.        

Delgado, 

SDCOEõs  

Foster Youth 

& Homeless  

Education 

Department  

don't love your job, find a new 

one!; 2) Work hard to play hard; 

3) Always be honest; 4) Never 

pass up an opportunity to learn 

something new; 5) Stay grounded-

don't let your degrees or title go 

to your head.  

AmeriCorps Members for their ded-

ication and service to our students, 

schools, and their communities! 

AmeriCorps Week 2018 (March 

12-16) was dedicated to celebrat-

ing the 75,000 Americans currently 

serving their communities through 

AmeriCorps programs, as well as 

the more than one million alumni 

who have already completed more 

than 1.4 billion hours of service 

since AmeriCorps started in 1994. 

For AmeriCorps Week, programs 

and organizations throughout the 

United States held events, procla-

mations, editorials, and awareness 

campaigns to highlight the contri-

butions and impact of AmeriCorps 

programs. 

In our schools, students reflected 

on the significance of national ser-

vice, discussed the impact made by 

mentors in their lives, and learned 

more about AmeriCorps and the 

opportunities that it provides.  

Additionally, our AmeriCorps 

Service Members are conduct-

ing informational presentations 

for students and school staff, in 

university classrooms and ca-

reer fairs, and for community 

members to raise awareness of 

AmeriCorps.   

On March 12, PASS AmeriCorps 

honored our Members by holding 

a Day of Celebration with team-

building activities focused on giving 

thanks, and a catered lunch.  Our 

Members participated in gratitude 

and appreciation-based activities, 

and had the opportunity to con-

nect and build their teamwork and 

sportsmanship through playing 

some fun teambuilding games dur-

ing lunch.  Thank you to our PASS 

PASS AmeriCorps Celebrates òAmeriCorps Weekó 

PASS AmeriCorps Team 2017 -18 

Did you know? 

Nearly 4,000 AmeriCorps members re-

sponded to Hurricanes Harvey, Irma, and 

Maria and many are still on the ground 

in those communities today.  

More Information on AmeriCorps Facts 

and Impact - Hyperlink:  

AmeriCorps Week 2018 

https://www.nationalservice.gov/programs/americorps/current-members/americorps-week-resources/americorps-week-2018#dayofthea
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Hello again from Casita! It's been a 

rainy couple of weeks leading up to 

Spring Break, but we didn't let that 

slow us down. Our first event was 

AmeriCorps Week. I spoke to our 

5th Grade classes about my  

personal experience with  

event re-

membering 

the Delano Grape Strike. They 

constructed giant bunches of 

grapes using balloons and pool 

noodles. Students considered the 

legacy of Cesar Chavez as they 

discussed ways they could make 

the world a better place. Then 

they wrote their ideas on the 

grape sculptures. Overall it was a 

fun experience, and thankfully 

only a handful of the balloon 

grapes popped! 

PASS AmeriCorps, 

then together we 

learned about what 

other things  

AmeriCorps does 

besides working in 

schools. There are 

some exciting  

opportunities  

available, and I'd 

love to think that some of our 

students may serve with  

AmeriCorps in the future. The 

next event this month was 

Cesar Chavez Day, which we 

celebrated early. The Activities 

Planning Club organized an 

students. Project AWARE is a 

great opportunity to allow our 

students to express their feel-

ings and learn healthy ways to 

deal with hardships. I really 

look forward to being part of 

these sessions and appreciate 

every student that participates 

in the workshops. The 8th 

graders are busy doing high 

school field trips to their fu-

ture high school. Some 8th 

Hello Madison family, this 

month flew by really fast. 

Spring Break is right 

around the corner and so 

are grades for Progress 

Report 2. I am glad to 

announce that PASS 

AmeriCorps has been 

working with Project 

AWARE and we are in 

the progress of starting our 

second 8-week session with 

graders have mentioned to me 

that they are excited for high 

school, but at the same time they 

are really nervous to start a new 

chapter in their life. This month 

Mustangs also participated in a 

AmeriCorps Week and Cesar 

Chavez lunch activity. This activity 

was a great opportunity to edu-

cate students on AmeriCorps and 

Cesar Chavez. I look forward to 

seeing what April will bring! 

California. They had a lot of 

fun and wanted to stay longer.  

To celebrate Cesar Chavez 

Day, Olive students colored a 

big Cesar Chavez poster. This 

month we are also going to 

celebrate College and Career 

Night where students will have 

the opportunity to learn about 

the different local colleges and 

the opportunities they offer 

during and after graduation. To 

compliment this event, we are 

motivating our students to start 

thinking about attending college 

when they grow up by having 

daily activities during recess and 

lunch during our college week. 

Spring Break is around the cor-

ner and I am sure students are 

excited to be off for a week, but 

are more excited to come back 

soon and finish this academic 

year strong.  

March has been a very busy 

month here at Olive Ele-

mentary. We started the 

month by celebrating Dr. 

Seuss Day where students 

had the opportunity to 

eat lunch with their fami-

lies while reading their 

favorite books. We con-

tinued our month by tak-

ing 3rd grade students on 

a field trip to Legoland 

Mustangs participating in a 

Cesar Chavez activity  

P A S S  A M E R I C O R P S  N E W S L E T T E R  

PASS AmeriCorps                

student, Jesus G., òPASS 

AmeriCorps helps me 

with math and reading.ó  

Olive Elementary School 

Madison Middle School 

Casita Center for Technology, Science and Math Samuel Colton, 

PASS AmeriCorps 

Member 

Jesus Gonzalez-Herrera,  

PASS AmeriCorps Member 

Lisbeth Soria Barrios,  

PASS AmeriCorps Member 

PASS AmeriCorps 

students made grape 

sculptures while 

learning about  Cesar 

Chavez 
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We're almost through the month 

of March and so far things have 

been going great here with the 

PASS AmeriCorps program at 

Rancho Minerva Middle School! 

You can definitely feel the anticipa-

tion for Spring Break and especially 

for the end of the year from the 

students. Additionally, soccer sea-

son has begun and this has really 

brightened up many of the stu-

dents here, especially those that 

I'm working with. Recently I've 

held two National Days of Service 

for the month of March. The first 

was for AmeriCorps Week, 

where I brought a few of my 

8th graders into my office to 

talk with them about my posi-

tion as a PASS Mentor and to 

talk about AmeriCorps as a 

whole. The next was for Cesar 

Chavez Day where we made 

some planters/pots out of wa-

ter bottles and had students 

come and plant some seeds in 

honor of Chavez while teaching 

them a little about him. As a 

whole, things are going great 

here at 

RMMS 

and I'm 

looking 

forward 

to the 

weeks to 

come! 

make moving forward. Eighth 

grade students also got to take 

a fieldtrip to Vista High School 

where they were able to learn 

more about high school. PASS 

students returned from the trip 

excited about next year! This 

month we also celebrated 

AmeriCorps week. To cele-

brate, students answered 

AmeriCorps trivia at lunch. 

March has been a busy month at 

VIDA. This month, 6th and 7th 

graders presented their Celebra-

tion's of Learning presentations 

(COL's). Students got the chance 

to present to their peers, teachers, 

and parents what they have ac-

complished this semester. All of 

the students did a great job show-

ing how they've grown this semes-

ter and what changes they'd like to 

Students who answered correctly 

were given a prize from PASS. This 

month we also celebrated Cesar 

Chavez Day. We focused on the 

theme of "Working Together" and 

students were able to decorate and 

contribute their own square to our 

"Working Together" quilt.  

Throughout March 12th - 

March 16th students were giv-

en the opportunity to engage in 

different activities that speak to 

how they will take steps to be 

kind to their peers. It has been 

awesome to see students en-

gage with ways in which they 

can create a better campus 

climate. In order to honor Ce-

sar Chavez PASS students will 

be watching the documentary 

Cesar. Iõm excited to engage in 

conversations with them about 

how they can be 

positive agents of change in their 

communities.  

This month at Roosevelt has been 

a busy one! Some highlights for me 

has been the start of the artful 

learning unit for all of 8th grade. In 

each of their core classes students 

are learning about inspiration and 

the art form pointillism. At the end 

of their artful learning unit stu-

dents will create a clay medallion 

with their personal sign of inspira-

tion. Roosevelt has also taken the 

time to recognize the 17 students 

who have lost their lives in the 

Parkland school shooting. 

PASS AmeriCorps students 

Prepping for the first day of 

soccer tryouts  

PASS AmeriCorps student 

Jacqueline and her "Working  

Together" square  

Gavino A. 

working on 

his pointil-

lism project 

for social 

studies 

Rancho Minerva Middle School 

Roosevelt Middle School 

James Donovan Durney,  

PASS AmeriCorps Member 

Tamara Lash,  

PASS AmeriCorps Member 

Vista Innovation and Design Academy (VIDA) Mikayla Gordon,  

PASS AmeriCorps Member 
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Quotes 

written 

by our 

PASS 

Ameri-

Corps 

students  

Vista High School 

Alta Vista High School 

Spring has be-

gun and we 

have less than 

ten weeks of 

school left. 

PASS Ameri-

Corps mentors, 

Ms. Angelica 

and Mrs. Lei Ai 

are working 

hard every day 

with the PASS 

AmeriCorps 

students to 

catch up with 

Rancho Buena Vista High School 

all their homework and have 

increased grades by the end of 

the semester. A lot of our 

PASS AmeriCorps students are 

getting Aõs and Bõs; we are so 

proud of them! Keep up the 

good work students! March 12

- March 16 was AmeriCorps 

week. For our National Service 

Day project, our PASS Ameri-

Corps students wrote a sen-

tence or two on how PASS has 

helped them and placed them 

on a poster that was put up in 

the school hallway. One stu-

dent said, òPASS AmeriCorps 

Mentor has helped me by en-

gaging with people and being 

respectful.ó Another student 

said, òPASS AmeriCorps Men-

tor has helped me by helping 

me be a good student. Also 

helps me finish my home-

work.ó And another said, 

òPASS AmeriCorps has made 

me realize how important 

education is by talking about 

my goals and how I can im-

prove my grades if Iõm strug-

gling.ó 

intervention teacher and PASS 

mentor. Two separate service 

opportunities were offered for 

AmeriCorps Week and Cesar 

Chavez. Students helped make 

AmeriCorps buttons to spread 

awareness on the national 

service organization. They also 

learned about the benefits of 

serving their communities. 

These benefits were reinforced 

during the Cesar Chavez na-

tional day of service. Alta host-

Our primary focus for March 

was giving back 

and being selfless. 

With Ms. Penney, 

we hosted the 

second òNew Stu-

dent Orientation.ó 

Students were 

shown the differ-

ent opportunities 

they have at Alta 

and discussed their 

goals with the 

P A S S  A M E R I C O R P S  N E W S L E T T E R  

ed a blood drive with the San 

Diego Blood Bank to give stu-

dents a real world opportunity 

to make a difference. Our 

signups were highest to date. 

Lastly, our football team has 

begun practicing for the up-

coming season. Soccer will be 

competing in their last game 

before spring break. PASS 

students have shown tremen-

dous growth in academics, 

athletics, and authenticity. 

dents about AmeriCorps and 

the many programs it offers. 

Several students were unaware 

of what AmeriCorps was and 

of the programs they can apply 

for soon after graduating high 

school to gain hands on experi-

ence in their field of interest. 

Weõve also been discussing 

with our students the im-

portance of Cesar Chavez and 

the mark heõs left in history. A 

key in Chavezõs work was his 

ability to influence many to 

come together for the greater 

good of farm workers. We 

asked our students to draw a 

picture that would inspire 

people to work together. 

These pictures will be dis-

played in our room to inspire 

our students to work together 

as a community. We hope 

everyone has a great and relax-

ing Spring Break.  

Hello Panther Family, 

we cannot believe 

how fast time is flying 

with Spring Break 

right around the 

corner. Before ap-

proaching the break 

weõve definitely been 

getting down to busi-

ness. During Ameri-

Corps week we set 

out a table in the V quad area 

during lunch to inform stu-

Ameri-

Corps  

buttons to 

promote 

community 

service 

Angelica Segura and              

Lei Ai Bambarger, 

PASS AmeriCorps Members 

Karen Ordorica and Andrea Venegas,  

PASS AmeriCorps Members 

Corey Bishop,  

PASS AmeriCorps Member 

PASS AmeriCorps                  

Student, Lilianna, working 

on her Cesar Chavez  

drawing  






